
Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 20th August 2009


Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			Jackie Mortiboy	
Bob Scarfe					Peter Webb
Erica Forbes					Tony Dunn

Cllr Richard Honey was present.

Apologies for absence: There were no apologies for absence.

Peter Webb declared an interest in Brook Village Hall.
 
Minutes of the Meeting on 17th July 2009 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
The Clerk had contacted the Environment Agency and they had visited the brook, they had written to say, “The amount of silting occurring on this stretch of river is not thought to be of a concern.  The silt will most probably be washed downstream when the flows increase as autumn approaches.”  Jackie Mortiboy and Erica Forbes are to follow this up with the gentleman at the Environment Agency.

The Clerk reported that the bollards near Kimberley are on order and the sign at Terrys Wood Farm would be repainted in the Autumn.  The school sign will also be maintained as part of the sign cleaning programme taking place across Kent at present.  

The hedge cutting has been agreed and it is hoped to have this undertaken before the children return to School, if possible.

Driveway to Village Hall
Although Tony Alcock, Tony Dunn and Mr Mortiboy had agreed to undertake the driveway repairs Tony Alcock had asked Mr Fuller for a quotation to undertake the work.  The quote had been £200 if it had been undertaken whilst Mr Fuller was working in the area, as it was to be filled using hot tar it was agreed to have the work undertaken.  Tony Alcock is to ask Mr Fuller to send the invoice addressed to Brook Parish Council for payment at the next meeting.

Playground
Jackie Mortiboy is to attend the Parish Forum meeting about the new Play safe programme on behalf of Brook Parish Council.

Ward Councillor
Richard Honey reported on the current situation with Wye College.  He explained that the future plans that Ashford Borough Council have proposed have been opposed to quite strongly by Imperial College.  Brook Parish Council expressed their concern for Wye Parish Council.

Richard Honey reported that of the responses he had received 85% were in favour of keeping Wyecycle as they are.  Wyecycle could receive the previously proposed amount of £15,000 per year for the next 2 years and they are pursuing an argument to increase the credit per tonne they receive.  Ashford Borough Council want sight of a future plan from Wyecycle but as yet that has not been presented.  Brook Parish Council would like to be involved in the discussions with Wyecycle and the issues raised following the letter from Richard Honey.

The Financial Statement was approved.
Cheques were written:
Lawncare, cheque no: 000584 for £120.00 for cutting of the recreation ground.
Brook Village Hall Trust, cheque no: 000585 for £50.00 as a gesture of goodwill towards the excess on their recent insurance claim.

Any Other Business
Bob Scarfe reported that three bollards on the bend towards Wye near the hedge owned by Mr Kemp have been knocked down.

Bob Scarfe also noted that the broken glass at the village hall has not yet been repaired and there is water damage to the ceiling in the hall.

Peter Webb reported that the 40 mile/hour sign opposite Brook Farm House has been damaged by the hedge cutter.

Peter Webb asked whether it would it be possible to have a cricket ground sign similar to the village hall sign.

Tony Dunn and Erica Forbes reported that they had attended the meeting for the older peoples housing project where there had been 2 presentations from companies who build such projects.

Thanks were expressed to Peter Webb for cleaning the Stonebridge sign.

The village hall had written to ask for 50% of the excess payment in connection with repairs to the mains water pipe as a gesture of goodwill.  This payment was agreed.

It was agreed that Brook Parish Council would be happy for the Tree Warden and Mr Dunn to go ahead with the maple pruning as covered by the BTCVs insurance scheme.  The Parish Council is also very happy for the tree warden to make preliminary enquiries as to the possibility of a guided walk through the ancient woodland around Brook.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 17th September 2009, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 7th September, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.30 PM.

